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Letter from Head Teacher 

Dear parent/carer,
It is a real pleasure to welcome your child to Kaimhill Nursery.  Providing our youngest learners with high quality learning experiences in a nurturing environment is at the heart of our practice. 
Our experienced team of dedicated and friendly staff are committed to working closely together on behalf of your children to ensure their time in Kaimhill Nursery is happy and purposeful. 
We value your support and welcome your partnership as parents.  Nursery staff are readily available to speak with should you wish to share information or concerns. We actively encourage and appreciate your involvement to ensure that, together, we can support each individual child to achieve their best. 
We look forward to taking this step with you and your child together as they embark on this exciting new chapter in their young lives. 


Susie Webster
Head Teacher 


School Aims
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The Nursery Staff
Nursery Manager	Mrs Fiona Black
Nursery Teacher	Mrs Mhairi Hunter
Senior Early Years Practitioner	Miss Leah-Anne Banks
Early Years Practitioners	Miss Lynsey Barron
	Miss Sadie Cruden 
	Miss Natasha Hauzaree
	Mrs Elsie McPhail 
	Mrs Laura Simpson 
	Miss Jennifer Tough
Also throughout the year, the nursery accommodates teaching and nursery nurse students as well as young people on work experience from Secondary Schools.

School Staff
	Head Teacher
	Mrs Susie Webster

	
	

	Deputy Head Teacher

Principal Teacher
	Mrs Diane Rough

Mrs Fiona Black/Mr Sean Rafferty  

	
	

	School Administrator
	Mrs June Rae

	
	

	School Address
	Pitmedden Terrace, Aberdeen, AB10 7HR
01224 498150
kaimhill@aberdeencity.gov.uk



Nursery Organisation and Administration
The nursery provides 80 part-time places for 3, 4 and 5 year old children.  They are organised in classes of 20.
The nursery session is 3 hours 10 minutes per day, either from 8.30 am until 11.40 am, or from 12.25 pm until 3.35 pm.
There is a small charge for nursery snack etc to cover overheads, which is usually collected on the first day of the week.  If you wish, you can pay snack money termly.

Preparing to start Nursery
This is a huge step for all young children as it is often their first experience of being away from home, familiar faces and surroundings.  We, at Kaimhill School Nursery, feel that a step as important as this needs careful preparation. 
Talk to your child about the nursery, make it sound attractive and adventurous, tell them about our story times, our toys, how they will meet lots of other boys and girls and make new friends.
Just before your child starts attending nursery, you will both be invited for a visit.  While you chat with the staff, your child will be encouraged to explore. Point out any youngsters whom you recognise.
The staff will tell you about the nursery day and what your child will need. You should take this opportunity to inform staff about your child - of his/her interests and achievements as well as their worries, concerns, illnesses or allergies.
Each child’s induction programme will be adapted to meet his/her needs.
Let the fun begin
We admit small groups to each nursery class each week.  This gradual phasing-in lets the staff spend more time with the "new ones", and allows the children to come into a more settled atmosphere.
In line with Aberdeen City Council’s policy, children will start nursery the term following their third birthday.  There are three school terms, August to December, January to March and April to June.  If your child’s birthday is March to August, your child will start in August/September.  If your child’s birthday is September to December, your child will start in January.  If your child’s birthday is January or February, your child will start in April. 
Your child will need soft shoes for indoors, a change of clothes and a small bag to contain these items. 
Part of the nursery daily routine is the "snack". This usually consists of milk, fruit and a variety of healthy food to eat. Children are involved in cooking and preparing snack.  We encourage healthy eating and trying new tastes. However, please let us know if your child has any known food allergy. We involve children and parents/carers in choosing different foods for snack. 
Some ways in which you can help us 
Please be punctual.
We are sure you will do your best to be punctual in delivering or collecting your child. 
During the session nursery staff are very busy interacting with the children. Late arrivals interrupt this important time. 
	Morning Session

	Arrival time
	8.30 - 8.45am

	Collecting Time
	11.25 - 11.40am


		Afternoon Session

	 Arrival time
	12.25 - 12.40pm

	Collecting Time
	3.20 -  3.35pm






Sometimes the unexpected happens, causing concern for a child when a parent/carer doesn’t appear exactly on schedule.  So if the car won’t start, or you miss the bus from town, please phone and let us know.

Outdoor play
We encourage the children to play outside whatever the weather (rain, snow, sun, hot or freezing cold)
· Wear warm clothes – always bring a jumper.
· Please provide wellies and a suitable waterproof jacket.
Clothing
Play can get very messy, and children can have accidents. 
· Wear old clothes and easy to change shoes.
· Always have a complete change of clothes on the peg.

We operate a signing in and out procedure to ensure the safety of all our children. Please remember that anyone collecting a child must be over 16 years of age.
If your child is ill they should not come to nursery.  Please telephone school to let us know that they will be absent.  Please inform staff of any medication your child needs – if they require to take medication during nursery there is a short form that needs to be completed.
If you take a pram or a buggy to the nursery, please do not leave it on the school premises. 
Please do not bring dogs into the nursery or playground.  We have an increased amount of allergies to animal fur amongst children, and young children can sometimes behave unpredictably around other people’s pets.  Also, we must safeguard all pupils from the hazards of dog dirt.  This is for the safety of all our pupils, parents and staff.

Sometimes there may be a delay in opening the door and your patience is appreciated.
It is extremely important that you keep us informed of any changes to your child’s address or family circumstances.  This ensures we make appropriate contact in case of an emergency and allows all parents, who have parental rights, to receive copies of pupils’ reports and invitations to staff/parent meetings.

Parent Council

All parents/carers are invited to become a member of the Parent Council.  The Parent Council is involved in a variety of issues which affect the life of the school. They meet once or twice a term in the evening for around an hour. We also have a Parent Fundraising group who plan many fundraising events throughout the year to help with much appreciated extras for the school.


Parent/Carer Helpers in Nursery
Nursery Staff appreciate and value any contribution parents/carers can make to enhance our Nursery.  If you wish to help in any way, you must first be checked by the Disclosure Scotland-PVG scheme.  When you have received an appropriate response, you will be made aware of our Volunteer Placement Policy and receive a copy of our Volunteer Information guidelines.  We hope you enjoy your time in nursery and have fun with the children!
We also aim to run stay and play sessions once a term so that you can experience the learning environment that your child enjoys.


Assessment and Recording
At Kaimhill School Nursery we undertake assessment for all children and we believe that parents play a key role as the first educators.
· Assessment should inform future planning, individual progression and continuity of experience.
· The purpose of assessment is to ensure that children’s educational needs are fully explored and understood.
· Assessment should reveal what a child knows, what they can do and how they behave. 
· Assessment should reveal what a child is learning.
· Assessment should reveal what a child needs to learn and records should be positive, identifying interests and strengths as well as areas for development.
· Assessment should inform and guide parents, future educators and other professionals.

We have formal parent/carer interviews once a year and each child has a yearly written report. We also hold an open evening in term one so that we can share our work with you and answer any questions you may have.  We meet regularly with the parents/carers of pre-school children to decide together on your child’s next learning step. We use the Interactive Learning Diary as our pupils’ learning journeys which parents/carers can access from home, either on the computer or using the app. We talk to parents/carers on a daily basis, therefore please do not hesitate to ask nursery staff about any concerns you may have.

Positive Behaviour Management
At Kaimhill School Nursery we aim to provide a friendly, safe and stimulating environment in which all children can feel happy and secure.
· In this nursery, we set high standards of behaviour through encouraging and praising good behaviour.
· We encourage children to respect themselves, each other, adults, property and the environment. 
· We apply simple rules fairly and consistently.  
· Our agreed rules are explained to the children and parents are made aware of these through discussion with staff and visits to the nursery. 

In our nursery we employ positive procedures for encouraging good behaviour by:-
· Prevention - anticipation and removal of potential problems.
· Interaction - staff work with the children, removing the need for any child to misbehave in order to attract attention.
· Provision - providing physically challenging and emotionally satisfying activities for children. 
· Clear expectations explained in a positive way e.g. “You are good at walking" instead of " Don’t run". 
· Leading by positive example from adults.

Unwanted behaviour: -
1. Behaviour likely to hurt, injure or upset oneself, another child or an adult.
1. Mishandling of equipment or the environment.

In the case of a particular incident or persistent unacceptable behaviour we always discuss strategies and ‘ways forward’ with parents.

At Kaimhill School Nursery we employ the following procedures for dealing with unwanted behaviour.
· Redirection - distract to another activity or staff join in with the activity.

· A firm ‘No’ followed by a clear explanation of why the behaviour is unacceptable. 
· Speak calmly and clearly to gain control.
· Give warning of the consequences if the behaviour does not stop.
· Once the child has been warned of the consequences, staff must act; e.g. removal from the situation or removal of the toy.
· A fresh start afterwards.
COMMENTS/COMPLAINTS
We welcome and value all comments made about our school. At Kaimhill School, complaints from a child, parent or member of the community are taken seriously and investigated at the first possible instance, with appropriate feedback given. Aberdeen City Council response times for dealing with complaints, enquiries and correspondence is strictly followed.
In the event of anyone wishing to make a comment/complaint the following procedures will be observed:
· The Nursery Manager will respond to you as soon as possible.
· A dated record of your view will be noted.
· If this is a complaint, a record of the final outcome will be kept.
· If parents/carers wish to pursue any matter beyond school level they should contact:
Mark Hearns
Quality Improvement Officer
Aberdeen City Council
Marischal College
Broad Street
ABERDEEN  
AB10 1AB

· If parents/carers wish to pursue any matter with the Care Inspectorate they should contact:
The Care Inspectorate
North Region
Johnston House
Rose Street
ABERDEEN
AB10 1UD     
Tel: 01224 793870

COMMUNICATIONS BETWEEN PARENTS/CARERS and SCHOOL
Parental involvement in early education is extremely important. We truly appreciate the support given to our school by our parents. Parents are encouraged to become involved in lots of different ways: coming on nursery outings, helping with the toothbrushing, coming to nursery events and open days, and sharing their skills with the nursery children (e.g. gardening, arts and crafts, joinery, science, etc).
We endeavour to keep parents informed and involved in all aspects of school life through:





The Curriculum for Excellence 
We follow the principles of the Curriculum for Excellence. The Curriculum for Excellence supports our children in becoming successful learners, confident individuals, effective contributors and responsible citizens.
We always involve the children in planning their learning and choosing resources in nursery.  We regularly consult parents/carers on their views and suggestions.  Your ideas are valued by the nursery team.
The 3-18 Curriculum refers to a framework of learning experiences based on 8 key areas.

Health and Wellbeing 		 Literacy and English

Numeracy and Mathematics 			Expressive Arts

Technologies		 Sciences

Social Studies		 Religious and Moral Education
 
The Early Level of Curriculum for Excellence involves pre-school and Primary 1 children.
The Early Level outcomes and experiences involved in these areas are all closely linked to young children’s development and learning.  All activities in nursery are based on integrated and purposeful play experiences for our children.  
All children will have the opportunity to participate in experiences in all areas. Children will vary considerably in the pace at which they develop and progress.

Health and Wellbeing  
[image: ][image: ]Our children need to be independent and responsible, and feel safe and confident about themselves.  Forming relationships is about communication, about feeling they belong and recognising that their lives are connected with other people.  We follow a multi-cultural approach in all our activities. We promote healthy eating and the children are encouraged to taste different foods.  Children follow healthy care routines and brush their teeth daily. Children have daily opportunities to be involved in physical activities both indoors and outdoors.  These include using the gym hall, cloakroom area, and nursery garden.  Activities to develop their fine motor skills are planned on a daily basis.    



Literacy and English   
Children’s communication and language skills begin soon after birth and include body language and gesture, facial expression and movement as well as talking.
[image: ][image: ]Children’s language development is central to their abilities to communicate in relationships and learning.  Children are encouraged to enjoy all aspects of language and develop their skills.  Activities include discussions, play experiences, visits, books, computer, stories, role-play, drawings and scribing ideas. 




Numeracy and Mathematics 
[image: ]Children are involved daily in activities which promote development of mathematical ideas.  Opportunities for mathematical thinking arise in play situations in all areas of the nursery: sand and water play/baking/model making/construction toys/role play/small world toys/computer/snack time etc.  Children are also encouraged to play games, make puzzles, and to match and sort items to develop their mathematical skills. Children are involved in counting, measuring, using shapes, handling money and making charts or graphs of their findings.  Children are actively involved in activities that are related to real-life situations.

Expressive Arts 
Children have many opportunities on a daily basis to be creative in the four Expressive Arts areas.
Art and Design 
Children use all kinds of media to express their ideas and feelings - painting/drawing/play-dough/model making/collage/computer/clay etc.  Children are encouraged to express their ideas about their own and others’ art work to help develop their awareness of themselves and the real world.
Music  
Children sing and explore musical instruments on a daily basis.  Children are encouraged to listen and respond to different types of music.  


Dance 
Children are encouraged to take part in different dance activities.  These involve free movement and more structured activities to develop confidence in body movements.  Children are asked to show their ideas to others if they wish.
Drama 
[image: ][image: ]Role-play is promoted in all areas of the nursery - children move around freely creating their own imaginative settings - picnics/school/visits etc.  Small world toys, puppets, books, imaginative play areas and outdoors are all used by children in a variety of dramatic ways. 
[image: ][image: ]



Technologies 
Early computer skills are developed to enable children to become more confident in using a mouse and completing basic computer functions e.g. to print, and load a programme. 
Children become familiar with different technologies which we use regularly - fridge, cooker, freezer, scales, recycling process etc.
[image: ][image: ]Our children learn to plan designs and make models from a variety of materials and construction equipment. 


Sciences 
We promote opportunities and play experiences which encourage our children to investigate and experiment. We aim to develop their awareness and understanding of Planet Earth, Forces, Electricity and Waves, their Bodies and different Materials.
[image: ][image: ]Relevant play experiences are set up to develop understanding in a meaningful manner for our children - growing plants, experiments with water, making toys move, electricity posters, making musical instruments, using different senses etc.


Social Studies 
We encourage our children to become aware of their local environment and the different roles people have and how they help us.  Children are involved in visits to the surrounding area and then further develop their knowledge and understanding by playing in relevant role-play situations - e.g. visit to local baker shop  baker shop area in nursery, visit by fire-men  fire-station role-play area in nursery.
Children find out about the past and how people lived by becoming involved in simple activities and role-play situations e.g. - bringing old photographs or toys to nursery to show others and talk about.
[image: ]We want our children to develop a caring attitude for the environment and promote this idea whenever possible: planting bulbs/tidying-up/recycling items.



Religious and Moral Education 
Children are encouraged to become more aware of Christianity and other world religions by introducing appropriate stories, images, music and poems.
Children gradually become aware of the importance of celebrations, festivals and customs in people’s lives.  Children are encouraged to talk about their own experiences.
Children develop their respect and understanding of others’ beliefs and values.
As children play and learn, they gradually develop an understanding of what is fair and unfair.  Positive behaviour is always promoted in the nursery and we want our children to understand why caring and sharing are important.

Pupil Voice
Our children are regularly involved in their own learning and Mind Maps of their ideas are made with the children. Staff further develop the children’s ideas through discussions with the staff.  Staff observe children during activities and their reactions influence the next steps for our children, which are recorded on the Interactive Learning Diary.
Staff also plan targeted learning and assessment activities within these 8 subject areas to note the development of each child in each subject area. 
The findings of these assessments will be recorded termly in the child’s Learning Journey file which is shared regularly with parents/carers.

Home/School Links promoting the values of the Curriculum for Excellence include:
- Weekend Bear
- Library Books
- Interactive Learning Diary

We play and learn in Nursery!
Please look through these photographs and talk about the kinds of things that they will get the opportunity to do in nursery.

We do lots of different activities in nursery!
[image: ][image: ]     Arts and Crafts                     Role Play                   Learning about letters
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[image: ]Writing and Drawing
	
[image: ]Finding out about numbers

	



	


[image: ][image: ]We like to play outside                                        Dressing up                  
	


	


[image: ]We like to sit with friends for snack
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We like to play outdoors and explore our environment 
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School Holiday Pattern 2018/2019

Term 1
20 August 2018 - 12 October 2018
In-Service Day - Monday 20 August 2018
Term Starts - Tuesday 21 August 2018
September Holiday - Friday 21 September - Monday 24 September 2018
Term Ends - Friday 12 October 2018
October Holiday - Monday 15 October - Friday 26 October 2017
Term 2
29 October 2018 - 21 December 2018
Term Starts - Monday 29 October 2018
Term Ends - Friday 21 December 2018
Christmas Holiday - Monday 24 December 2018 to Friday 4 January 2019
Term 3
7 January 2019 - 29 March 2019
Term Starts - Monday 7 January 2019
Mid Term Holiday - Monday 11 February 2019
Term Ends – Friday 29 March 2019
Spring Holiday – Monday 1 April to Friday 12 April 2019
Term 4
15 April 2019 - 5 July 2019
Term Starts - Monday 15 April 2019
Good Friday Holiday – Friday 19 April 2019
May Day Holiday - Monday 6 May 2019
Term Ends - Friday 5 July 2019

Please use this page to draw a picture of your family and bring it to nursery on your first day.



   Parental       Involvement


Open evenings and days



Newsletters



Induction programme



Informal chats


Interactive Learning Diary



Parent Council meetings



Notice-boards


Stickers and certificates



Questionnaires and surveys
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